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? ? ? ? ? q. Khelbes and his Wife and the Learned Man dccccvi.So he went round about, as the druggist bade him, till the sun grew hot, but found
none drinking. Then he entered a by-street, that he might rest himself, and seeing there a handsome and lofty house, stood in its shade and fell to
observing the goodliness of its ordinance. As he was thus engaged, behold, a window opened and there appeared thereat a face, as it were the
moon. Quoth she, (193) 'What aileth thee to stand there? Dost thou want aught?' And he answered, 'I am a stranger,' and acquainted her with his
case; whereupon quoth she, 'What sayst thou to meat and drink and the enjoyment of a fair-face[d one] and getting thee what thou mayst spend?' 'O
my lady,' answered he, 'this is my desire and that in quest whereof I am going about.'.Men and our Lord Jesus, The Three, i. 282..The Sixteenth
Night of the Month..When came the time [of the accomplishment] of the foreordered fate and the fortune graven on the forehead and there abode
for the boy but ten days till the seven years should be complete, there came to the mountain hunters hunting wild beasts and seeing a lion, gave
chase to him. He fled from them and seeking refuge in the mountain, fell into the pit in its midst. The nurse saw him forthright and fled from him
into one of the closets; whereupon the lion made for the boy and seizing upon him, tore his shoulder, after which he sought the closet wherein was
the nurse and falling upon her, devoured her, whilst the boy abode cast down in a swoon. Meanwhile, when the hunters saw that the lion had fallen
into the pit, they came to the mouth thereof and heard the shrieking of the boy and the woman; and after awhile the cries ceased, whereby they
knew that the lion had made an end of them..114. El Abbas and the King's Daughter of Baghdad dcccclxvi.? ? ? ? ? What if the sabre cut me limb
from limb! No torment 'twere for lovers true and leal..42. Er Reshid and the Barmecides dlxvii.?STORY OF THE SINGER AND THE
DRUGGIST..? ? ? ? ? All, all, for thy sweet sake, I left; ay, I forsook Aziz, my sire, and those akin to me that hight.Then Selim turned to Selma and
said to her, 'O sister mine, how deemest thou of this calamity and what counsellest thou thereanent?' 'O my brother,' answered she, 'indeed I know
not what I shall say concerning the like of this; but he is not disappointed who seeketh direction [of God], nor doth he repent who taketh counsel.
One getteth not the better of the traces of burning by (68) haste, and know that this is an affliction that hath descended on us; and we have need of
management to do it away, yea, and contrivance to wash withal our shame from our faces.' And they gave not over watching the gate till break of
day, when the young man opened the door and their mother took leave of him; after which he went his way and she entered, she and her
handmaid..Here they halted and took up their lodging with the old man, who questioned the husband of his case and that of his brother and the
reason of their journey, and he said, 'I purpose to go with my brother, this sick man, to the holy woman, her whose prayers are answered, so she
may pray for him and God may make him whole by the blessing of her prayers.' Quoth the villager, 'By Allah, my son is in a parlous plight for
sickness and we have heard that the holy woman prayeth for the sick and they are made whole. Indeed, the folk counsel me to carry him to her, and
behold, I will go in company with you. And they said, 'It is well.' So they passed the night in that intent and on the morrow they set out for the
dwelling of the holy woman, this one carrying his son and that his brother..? ? ? ? ? All intercessions come and all alike do ill succeed, Save
Tuhfeh's, daughter of Merjan, for that, in very deed,.Khalif Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets, The, i. 45..Now the king of the city was dead and
had left no son, and the townsfolk fell out concerning who should be king over them: and their sayings differed and their counsels, so that turmoil
was like to betide between them by reason of this. At last, after long dissension, they came to an accord and agreed to leave the choice to the late
king's elephant and that he unto whom he consented should be king and that they would not contest the commandment with him. So they made oath
of this and on the morrow, they brought out the elephant and came forth to the utterward of the city; nor was there man or woman left in the place
but was present at that time. Then they adorned the elephant and setting up the throne on his back, gave him the crown in his trunk; and he went
round about examining the faces of the folk, but stopped not with any of them till he came to the banished king, the forlorn, the exile, him who had
lost his children and his wife, when he prostrated himself to him and placing the crown on his head, took him up and set him on his back..One day
he went forth to the chase and left Tuhfeh in her pavilion. As she sat looking upon a book, with a candlestick of gold before her, wherein was a
perfumed candle, behold, a musk-apple fell down before her from the top of the saloon. (190) So she looked up and beheld the Lady Zubeideh bint
el Casim, (191) who saluted her and acquainted her with herself, whereupon Tuhfeh rose to her feet and said, 'O my lady, were I not of the number
of the upstarts, I had daily sought thy service; so do not thou bereave me of thine august visits.' (192) The Lady Zubeideh called down blessings
upon her and answered, 'By the life of the Commander of the Faithful, I knew this of thee, and but that it is not of my wont to go forth of my place,
I had come out to do my service to thee.' Then said she to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that the Commander of the Faithful hath forsaken all his
concubines and favourites on thine account, even to myself. Yea, me also hath he deserted on this wise, and I am not content to be as one of the
concubines; yet hath he made me of them and forsaken me, and I am come to thee, so thou mayst beseech him to come to me, though it be but once
a month, that I may not be the like of the handmaids and concubines nor be evened with the slave-girls; and this is my occasion with thee.'
'Hearkening and obedience,' answered Tuhfeh. 'By Allah, O my lady, I would well that he might be with thee a whole month and with me but one
night, so thy heart might be comforted, for that I am one of thy handmaids and thou art my lady in every event.' The Lady Zubeideh thanked her for
this and taking leave of her, returned to her palace..When it was the sixth day, the viziers' wrath redoubled, for that they had not compassed their
desire of the youth and they feared for themselves from the king; so three of them went in to him and prostrating themselves before him, said to
him, "O king, indeed we are loyal counsellors to thy dignity and tenderly solicitous for thee. Verily, thou persistest long in sparing this youth alive
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and we know not what is thine advantage therein. Every day findeth him yet on life and the talk redoubleth suspicions on thee; so do thou put him
to death, that the talk may be made an end of." When the king heard this speech, he said, "By Allah, indeed, ye say sooth and speak rightly!" Then
he let bring the young treasurer and said to him, "How long shall I look into thine affair and find no helper for thee and see them all athirst for thy
blood?".? ? ? ? ? Tell me, was ever yet a mortal spared of thee?.Then Mesrour carried her to the other end of the sitting-chamber and bound her
eyes and making her sit, stood awaiting a second commandment; whereupon quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "O Commander of the Faithful, with thy
permission, wilt thou not vouchsafe this damsel a share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou slay her, it were injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done
with her?" And she said, "Forbear to slay her and send for her lord. If he be as she describeth him in grace and goodliness, she is excused, and if he
be not on this wise, then slay her, and this shall be thy justification against her." (22).When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy closet and
summoning the vizier, required of him the promised story. So Er Rehwan said, "Know, O king, that.Three Young Men, El Hejjaj and the, i. 53..? ?
? ? ? b. Bakoun's Story of the Hashish-Eater cxliii.Forehead, Of that which is written on the, i. 136..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ha. The Thief's Story
dccccxxxviii.125. The Muslim Champion and the Christian Lady cccclxxiv.Mamoun (El) El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite
of the Khalif, iii. 171..4. The Three Apples lxviii.? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cvii.? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story xxv.140.
Younus the Scribe and the Khalif Welid ben Sehl dclxxxiv.When the Khalif heard this, he said, "By Allah, O Jerir, Omar possesseth but a hundred
dirhems." (66) [And he cried out to his servant, saying,] "Ho, boy! give them to him." Moreover, he gave him the ornaments of his sword; and Jerir
went forth to the [other] poets, who said to him, "What is behind thee?" (67) And he answered, "A man who giveth to the poor and denieth the
poets, and I am well-pleased with him." (68).? ? ? ? ? a. The Hawk and the Partridge cxlix.34. The City of Irem dxxxviii."By Allah, he treadeth no
carpet of mine! Who is at the door other than he?" "Jerir ibn el Khetefa," answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he who saith ... " [And he recited as
follows:].As I sat one day in my shop, there came up to me a fair woman, as she were the moon at its rising, and with her a slave-girl. Now I was a
handsome man in my time; so the lady sat down on [the bench before] my shop and buying stuffs of me, paid down the price and went away. I
questioned the girl of her and she said, "I know not her name." Quoth I, "Where is her abode?" "In heaven," answered the slave-girl; and I said,
"She is presently on the earth; so when doth she ascend to heaven and where is the ladder by which she goeth up?" Quoth the girl, "She hath her
lodging in a palace between two rivers, (181) to wit, the palace of El Mamoun el Hakim bi Amrillah." (182) Then said I, "I am a dead man, without
recourse; "but she replied, "Have patience, for needs must she return unto thee and buy stuffs of thee yet again." "And how cometh it," asked I,
"that the Commander of the Faithful trusteth her to go out?" "He loveth her with an exceeding love," answered she, "and is wrapped up in her and
gainsayeth her not.".The folk marvelled at this story and as for the prefect and El Melik ez Zahir, they said, 'Wrought ever any the like of this
device?' And they marvelled with the utterest of wonderment Then arose a third officer and said, 'Hear what betided me, for it is yet stranger and
more extraordinary..Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, ii. 219..O friends, the East wind waxeth, the morning draweth near, iii. 123..The company
marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came
forward the sixth officer and said to the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it
is rarer than this and stranger..So she gave him the lute and he forewent her, till he came to the house of easance, and behold, therein was a door
and a stairway. When Tuhfeh saw this, her reason fled; but Iblis cheered her with discourse. Then he descended the stair and she followed him to
the bottom thereof, where she found a passage and they fared on therein, till they came to a horse standing, Teady saddled and bridled and
accoutred. Quoth Iblis, '[Mount], in the name of God, O my lady Tuhfeh;' and he held the stirrup for her. So she mounted and the horse shook
under her and putting forth wings, flew up with her, whilst the old man flew by her side; whereat she was affrighted and clung to the pummel of the
saddle; nor was it but an hour ere they came to a fair green meadow, fresh-flowered as if the soil thereof were a goodly robe, embroidered with all
manner colours..Sitt el Milah filled a cup and emptied it; after which she drank a second and a third. Then she filled the cup a fourth time and
handed it to the old man, but he would not accept it from her. However, she conjured him, by her own head and that of the Commander of the
Faithful, that he should take it from her, till he took the cup from her hand and kissed it and would have set it down; but she conjured him by her
life to smell it. So he smelt it and she said to him, "How deemest thou?" "Its smell is sweet," replied he; and she conjured him, by the life of the
Commander of the Faithful, to taste it. So he put it to his mouth and she rose to him and made him drink; whereupon, "O princess of the fair," said
he, "this is none other than good." Quoth she, "So deem I. Hath not our Lord promised us wine in Paradise?" And he answered, "Yes. Quoth the
Most High, 'And rivers of wine, a delight to the drinkers.' (36) And we will drink it in this world and the world to come." She laughed and
emptying the cup, gave him to drink, and he said, "O princess of the fair, indeed thou art excusable in thy love for this." Then he took from her
another and another, till he became drunken and his talk waxed great and his prate..? ? ? ? ? So make me in your morning a delight And set me in
your houses, high and low;.Then he went away, whilst the fire was loosed in the heart of the druggist and he shut his shop and betaking himself to
his house, knocked at the door. Quoth the singer, 'Let me get into the chest, for he saw me not yesterday.' 'Nay,' answered she, 'wrap thyself up in
the rug.' So he wrapped himself up in the rug and stood in a corner of the room, whilst the druggist entered and went straight to the chest, but found
it empty. Then he went round about the house and searched it from top to bottom, but found nothing and no one and abode between belief and
disbelief, and said in himself, 'Belike, I suspect my wife of that which is not in her.' So he was certified of her innocence and returned to his shop,
whereupon out came the singer and they abode on their former case, as of wont, till eventide, when she gave him one of her husband's shirts and he
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took it and going away, passed the night in his lodging..It befell one day that he entered a certain city and sold somewhat that was with him of
merchandise and got him friends of the merchants of the place and fell to sitting with them and entertaining them and inviting them to his lodging
and his assembly, whilst they also invited him to their houses. On this wise he abode a long while, till he was minded to leave the city; and this was
bruited abroad among his friends, who were concerned for parting from him. Then he betook himself to him of them, who was the richest of them
in substance and the most apparent of them in generosity, and sat with him and borrowed his goods; and when he was about to take leave, he
desired him to give him the deposit that he had left with him. 'And what is the deposit?' asked the merchant. Quoth the sharper, 'It is such a purse,
with the thousand dinars therein.' And the merchant said, 'When didst thou give it me?' 'Extolled be the perfection of God!' replied the sharper. 'Was
it not on such a day, by such a token, and thus and thus?' 'I know not of this,' rejoined the merchant, and words were bandied about between them,
whilst the folk [who were present also] disputed together concerning their affair and their speech, till their voices rose high and the neighbours had
knowledge of that which passed between them..Now the magistrate knew of the theft of the pearls; so he bade clap the merchant in prison.
Accordingly they imprisoned him and flogged him, and he abode in the prison a whole year, till, by the ordinance of God the Most High, the
Master of Police arrested one of the divers aforesaid and imprisoned him in the prison where the merchant lay. He saw the latter and knowing him,
questioned him of his case; whereupon he told them his story and that which had befallen him, and the diver marvelled at the sorriness of his luck.
So, when he came forth of the prison, he acquainted the Sultan with the merchant's case and told him that it was he who had given him the pearls.
The Sultan bade bring him forth of the prison and questioned him of his story, whereupon he told him all that had befallen him and the Sultan
pitied him and assigned him a lodging in his own palace, together with an allowance for his living..Then he raised his head to the Magian and said
to him, 'Say thy say, thou also.' So the Magian said, 'This is my slave-girl, whom I bought with my money from such a land and for so many dinars,
and I made her my favourite (67) and loved her with an exceeding love and gave her charge over my good; but she betrayed me in my substance
and plotted with one of my servants to slay me, tempting him by promising him that she would be his wife. When I knew this of her and was
certified that she purposed treason against me, I awoke [from my heedlessness] and did with her that which I did, of fear for myself from her craft
and perfidy; for indeed she is a beguiler with her tongue and she hath taught these two youths this pretence, by way of trickery and of her perfidy
and malice: so be thou not deluded by her and by her talk.'.THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..? ? ? ? ? g. The
Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.So Ishac returned to the slave-dealer and said to him, 'Harkye, Gaffer Said!*' 'At thy service, O my lord,' answered the
old man; and Ishac said, 'In the corridor is a cell and therein a damsel pale of colour. What is her price in money and how much dost thou ask for
her?, Quoth the slave-dealer, 'She whom thou mentionest is called Tuhfet el Hemca.' (174) 'What is the meaning of El Hemca?' asked Ishac, and the
old man replied, 'Her price hath been paid down an hundred times and she still saith, "Show me him who desireth to buy me;" and when I show her
to him, she saith, "This fellow is not to my liking; he hath in him such and such a default." And in every one who would fain buy her she allegeth
some default or other, so that none careth now to buy her and none seeketh her, for fear lest she discover some default in him.' Quoth Ishac, 'She
seeketh presently to sell herself; so go thou to her and enquire of her and see her price and send her to the palace.' 'O my lord,' answered Said, 'her
price is an hundred dinars, though, were she whole of this paleness that is upon her face, she would be worth a thousand; but folly and pallor have
diminished her value; and behold, I will go to her and consult her of this.' So he betook himself to her, and said to her, 'Wilt thou be sold to Ishac
ben Ibrahim el Mausili?' 'Yes,' answered she, and he said, 'Leave frowardness, (175) for to whom doth it happen to be in the house of Ishac the
boon-companion?' (176).Tuhfeh arose and kissed the earth and the queen thanked her for this and bade her sit. So she sat down and the queen
called for food; whereupon they brought a table of gold, inlaid with pearls and jacinths and jewels and spread with various kinds of birds and meats
of divers hues, and the queen said, 'O Tuhfeh, in the name of God, let us eat bread and salt together, thou and I.' So Tuhfeh came forward and ate of
those meats and tasted somewhat the like whereof she had never eaten, no, nor aught more delicious than it, what while the slave-girls stood
compassing about the table and she sat conversing and laughing with the queen. Then said the latter, 'O my sister, a slave-girl told me of thee that
thou saidst, "How loathly is yonder genie Meimoun! There is no eating [in his presence]."' (227) 'By Allah, O my lady,' answered Tuhfeh, 'I cannot
brook the sight of him, (228) and indeed I am fearful of him.' When the queen heard this, she laughed, till she fell backward, and said, 'O my sister,
by the virtue of the inscription upon the seal-ring of Solomon, prophet of God, I am queen over all the Jinn, and none dare so much as look on thee
a glance of the eye.' And Tuhfeh kissed her hand. Then the tables were removed and they sat talking..When it was the second day, the second of the
king's viziers, whose name was Beheroun, came in to him and said, "God advance the king! This that yonder youth hath done is a grave matter and
a foul deed and a heinous against the household of the king." So Azadbekht bade fetch the youth, because of the saying of the vizier; and when he
came into his presence, he said to him, "Out on thee, O youth! Needs must I slay thee by the worst of deaths, for indeed thou hast committed a
grave crime, and I will make thee a warning to the folk." "O king," answered the youth, "hasten not, for the looking to the issues of affairs is a pillar
of the realm and [a cause of] continuance and sure stablishment for the kingship. Whoso looketh not to the issues of affairs, there befalleth him that
which befell the merchant, and whoso looketh to the issues of affairs, there betideth him of joyance that which betided the merchant's son." "And
what is the story of the merchant and his son?" asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.92. The Foolish Schoolmaster cccciii.Before I entered
this corporation, (149) I had a draper's shop and there used to come to me a man whom I knew not, save by his face, and I would give him what he
sought and have patience with him, till he could pay me. One day, I foregathered with certain of my friends and we sat down to drink. So we drank
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and made merry and played at Tab; (150) and we made one of us Vizier and another Sultan and a third headsman..Now this was at the beginning of
the month, and when it was the end thereof, Aboulhusn longed to drink wine and returning to his former usance, furnished his saloon and made
ready food and let bring wine; then, going forth to the bridge, he sat there, expecting one whom he should carouse withal, as of his wont. As he sat
thus, behold, up came the Khalif [and Mesrour] to him; but Aboulhusn saluted them not and said to them, "No welcome and no greeting to the
perverters! (31) Ye are no other than devils." However, the Khalif accosted him and said to him, "O my brother, did I not say to thee that I would
return to thee?" Quoth Aboulhusn, "I have no need of thee; and as the byword says in verse:.? ? ? ? ? And to the birds' descant in the foredawns,
From out the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.The Fourth Night of the Month..The Twentieth Night of the Month..As for the man, he committed
his affair to God the Most High, relying upon Him for deliverance, and said in himself, 'What is this affair?' Then he did away the leaves from
himself and rising, saw great plenty of men's bones there, of those whom the lion had devoured. He looked again and saw a heap of gold lying
alongside a girdle; (140) whereat he marvelled and gathering up the gold in his skirts, went forth of the thicket and fled in affright at hazard, turning
neither to the right nor to the left, in his fear of the lion; till he came to a village and cast himself down, as he were dead. He lay there till the day
appeared and he was rested from his fatigue, when he arose and burying the gold, entered the village. Thus God gave him relief and he came by the
gold.".Then she wept till her voice rose high and her lamentation was discovered [to those without]; after which she again began to drink and
plying the old man with wine, sang the following verses:.He lay the rest of the night in one of the ruins, and when he arose in the morning, he said,
'None is to blame. I sought my own good, and he is no fool who seeketh good for himself; and the druggist's wife also sought good for herself; but
destiny overcometh precaution and there remaineth no abiding for me in this town.' So he went forth from the city. Nor (added the vizier) is this
story, extraordinary though it be, more extraordinary than that of the king and his son and that which bedded them of wonders and rarities.".Ten
Viziers, The, i. 61.36. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Bean-Seller ccxcix.Then said the king, "How long wilt thou beguile us with thy prate, O youth?
But now the hour of thy slaughter is come." And he bade crucify him upon the gibbet. [So they carried him to the place of execution] and were
about to hoist him up [upon the cross,] when, behold, the captain of the thieves, who had found him and reared him, (141) came up at that moment
and asked what was that assembly and [the cause of] the crowds gathered there. They told him that a servant of the king had committed a great
crime and that he was about to put him to death. So the captain of the thieves pressed forward and looking upon the prisoner, knew him, whereupon
he went up to him and embraced him and clipped him and fell to kissing him upon his mouth. Then said he, "This is a boy whom I found under
such a mountain, wrapped in a gown of brocade, and I reared him and he fell to stopping the way with us. One day, we set upon a caravan, but they
put us to flight and wounded some of us and took the boy and went their way. From that day to this I have gone round about the lands in quest of
him, but have not lighted on news of him [till now;] and this is he.".Therewithal Queen Es Shuhba was moved to delight and said, 'Well done, O
Tuhfeh! Let me have more of thy singing.' So she smote the lute and changing the mode, improvised the following verses on the moss-rose:.When
it was the appointed time, there came to us the man of the Sultan's guards, [who had accompanied the Jew, when he came to complain of the loss of
the money,] and said, "The Sultan biddeth you nail up (143) the Jew and bring the money, for that there is no way by which five thousand dinars
can be lost." Wherefore we knew that our device sufficed not. So I went forth and finding a young man, a Haurani, (144) passing the road, laid
hands on him and stripped him and beat him with palm-rods. Then I clapped him in irons and carrying him to the prefecture, beat him again, saying
to them, "This is the thief who stole the money." And we strove to make him confess; but he would not confess. So we beat him a third and a fourth
time, till we were weary and exhausted and he became unable to return an answer. But, when we had made an end of beating and tormenting him,
he said, "I will fetch the money forthright.".? ? ? ? ? Upon the table of her cheek beauty hath writ, "Alack, Her charms! 'Twere well thou refuge
sought'st with God incontinent." (119).So he repaired to the scribe, who wrote him the scroll, and he brought it to his master, who set it on the door
and said to the damsel, "Art thou satisfied?" "Yes," answered she. "Arise forthright and get thee to the place before the citadel, where do thou
foregather with all the mountebanks and ape-dancers and bear-leaders and drummers and pipers and bid them come to thee to-morrow early, with
their drums and pipes, what time thou drinkest coffee with thy father-in-law the Cadi, and congratulate thee and wish thee joy, saying, 'A blessed
day, O son of our uncle! Indeed, thou art the vein (266) of our eye! We rejoice for thee, and if thou be ashamed of us, verily, we pride ourselves
upon thee; so, though thou banish us from thee, know that we will not forsake thee, albeit thou forsakest us.' And do thou fall to strewing dinars and
dirhems amongst them; whereupon the Cadi will question thee, and do thou answer him, saying, 'My father was an ape-dancer and this is our
original condition; but out Lord opened on us [the gate of fortune] and we have gotten us a name among the merchants and with their
provost.'.Then I sang and the captain said, "It is good," Quoth I, "Nay, but thou art loathly." He looked at me and said, "By Allah, thou shalt never
more scent the odour of the world!" But his comrades said to him, "Do it not," and appeased him, till he said, "If it must be so, she shall abide here
a whole year, not going forth." And I said, "I am content to submit to whatsoever pleaseth thee. If I have erred, thou art of those to whom pertaineth
clemency." He shook his head and drank, then arose and went out to do his occasion, what while his comrades were occupied with what they were
about of merry-making and drunkenness and sport. So I winked to my fellows and we slipped out into the corridor. We found the door open and
fled forth, unveiled and knowing not whither we went; nor did we halt till we had left the house far behind and happened on a cook cooking, to
whom said I, "Hast thou a mind to quicken dead folk?" And he said, "Come up." So we went up into the shop, and he said, 'Lie down."
Accordingly, we lay down and he covered us with the grass, (137) wherewith he was used to kindle [the fire] under the food..I abode in my house,
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ill, a whole month; after which I went to the bath and coming out, opened my shop [and sat selling and buying as usual], but saw no more of the
man or the woman, till, one day, there stopped before my shop a young man, [a Turcoman], as he were the full moon; and he was a sheep-merchant
and had with him a bag, wherein was money, the price of sheep that he had sold. He was followed by the woman, and when he stopped at my shop,
she stood by his side and cajoled him, and indeed he inclined to her with a great inclination. As for me, I was consumed with solicitude for him and
fell to casting furtive glances at him and winked at him, till he chanced to look round and saw me winking at him; whereupon the woman looked at
me and made a sign with her hand and went away. The Turcoman followed her and I counted him dead, without recourse; wherefore I feared with
an exceeding fear and shut my shop. Then I journeyed for a year's space and returning, opened my shop; whereupon, behold, the woman came up
to me and said, 'This is none other than a great absence.' Quoth I, 'I have been on a journey;' and she said, 'Why didst thou wink at the Turcoman?'
'God forbid!' answered I. 'I did not wink at him.' Quoth she, 'Beware lest thou cross me;' and went away..Officer's Story, The Tenth, ii. 172..? ? ? ?
? The raven of parting croaks loud at our door; Alas, for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.Quoth the king, 'Verily, thou makest me long to see him.
Canst thou not bring us together?' 'With all my heart,' answered the husbandman, and the king sat with him till he had made an end of his tillage,
when he carried him to his dwelling-place and brought him in company with the other stranger, aud behold, it was his vizier. When they saw each
other, they wept and embraced, and the husbandman wept for their weeping; but the king concealed their affair and said to him, 'This is a man from
my country and he is as my brother.' So they abode with the husbandman and helped him for a wage, wherewith they supported themselves a long
while. Meanwhile, they sought news of their country and learned that which its people suffered of straitness and oppression..Learned Man, Khelbes
and his Wife and the, i. 301..When the king heard these words, he abode in perplexity and said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we
may look into his affair, for the day draweth to an end and I mean to put him to death on exemplary wise, and [to-morrow] we will do with him that
which he meriteth.".44. Haroun er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas cccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Thine honour, therefore, guard and eke thy secret
keep, Nor save to one free-born and true thy case confess..The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with watching the play, and they
called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him on, and procrastinated with
him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?" And the other
answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will match thy stake
with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then they fell a-playing,
but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten him four times
and won of him four thousand dinars..53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the Man from Khorassan Night ccxlix.29. Maan ben Zaideh and the three
Girls dxxxii.? ? ? ? ? Except I be appointed a day [to end my pain], I'll weep until mine eyelids with blood their tears ensue..There was once in the
land of Hind a king of illustrious station, endowed with understanding and good sense, and his name was Shah Bekht. He had a vizier, a man of
worth and intelligence, prudent in counsel, conformable to him in his governance and just in his judgment; wherefore his enviers were many and
many were the hypocrites, who sought in him faults and set snares for him, so that they insinuated into King Shah Bekht's eye hatred and rancour
against him and sowed despite against him in his heart; and plot followed after plot, till [at last] the king was brought to arrest him and lay him in
prison and confiscate his good and avoid his estate. (77).God [judge] betwixt me and her lord! Away With her he flees me and I follow aye..Then
she discovered to him a part of her bosom, and when he saw her breasts, his reason took flight from his head and he said to her, "Cover it up, so
may God have thee in His safeguard!" Quoth she, "Is it fair of any one to missay of my charms?" And he answered, "How shall any missay of thy
charms, and thou the sun of loveliness?" Then said she, "Hath any the right to say of me that I am lophanded? "And tucking up her sleeves, showed
him forearms, as they were crystal; after which she unveiled to him a face, as it were a full moon breaking forth on its fourteenth night, and said to
him, "Is it lawful for any to missay of me [and avouch] that my face is pitted with smallpox or that I am one-eyed or crop-eared?" And he answered
her, saying, "O my lady, what is it moveth thee to discover unto me that lovely face and those fair members, [of wont so jealously] veiled and
guarded? Tell me the truth of the matter, may I be thy ransom!" And he recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? My fortitude fails, my endeavour is
vain; My bosom is straitened. To Thee, I complain,.31. The Scavenger and the Noble Lady of Baghdad cclxxxii.Now this (155) was the francolin
that bore witness against him.'.When the Khalif heard this, her speech pleased him and he strained her to his bosom. Then he went forth from her
and locked the door upon her, as before; whereupon she took the book and sat looking in it awhile. Presently, she laid it down and taking the lute,
tightened its strings. Then she smote thereon, after a wondrous fashion, such as would have moved inanimate things [to delight], and fell to singing
marvellous melodies and chanting the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxix.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF
THE CALCUTTA (1839-42).When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute from her hand and wept, whilst the old man wept for her
weeping. Then she fell down in a swoon and presently coming to herself, filled the cup and drinking it off, gave the old man to drink, after which
she took the lute and breaking out into song, chanted the following verses:.When it was the eighth day, the viziers all assembled and took counsel
together and said, "How shall we do with this youth, who baffleth us with his much talk? Indeed, we fear lest he be saved and we fall [into
perdition]. Wherefore, let us all go in to the king and unite our efforts to overcome him, ere he appear without guilt and come forth and get the
better of us." So they all went in to the king and prostrating themselves before him, said to him, "O king, have a care lest this youth beguile thee
with his sorcery and bewitch thee with his craft. If thou heardest what we hear, thou wouldst not suffer him live, no, not one day. So pay thou no
the-open-court-vol-39-april-1925.pdf
Page 5/9

The Open Court Vol 39 April 1925

heed to his speech, for we are thy viziers, [who endeavour for] thy continuance, and if thou hearken not to our word, to whose word wilt thou
hearken? See, we are ten viziers who testify against this youth that he is guilty and entered not the king's sleeping-chamber but with evil intent, so
he might put the king to shame and outrage his honour; and if the king slay him not, let him banish him his realm, so the tongue of the folk may
desist from him.".? ? ? ? ? a. The Unlucky Merchant ccccxl.When Tuhfeh heard this, she gave a great cry, that the folk heard her and Kemeriyeh
said, 'Relief is at hand.' Then she looked out to them and called to them, saying, 'O daughters of mine uncle, I am a lonely maid, an exile from folk
and country. So, for the love of God the Most High, repeat that song!' So Kemeriyeh repeated it and Tuhfeh swooned away. When she came to
herself, she said to Jemreh, 'By the virtue of the Apostle of God (whom may He bless and preserve!) except thou suffer me go down to them and
look on them and sit with them awhile, [I swear] I will cast myself down from this palace, for that I am weary of my life and know that I am slain
without recourse; wherefore I will slay myself, ere thou pass sentence upon me.' And she was instant with her in asking..The Sixth Night of the
Month.? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us, for lo! Even as a docktailed cur thou art esteemed of me..31. The City of Lebtait
dxxxii.?THE FIRST OFFICER'S STORY..15. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love cccxxxii.? ? ? ? ? d. The Crow and the Serpent dcccciii.? ? ? ?
? O son of Simeon, give no ear to other than my say. How bitter from the convent 'twas to part and fare away!.? ? ? ? ? h. The Drop of Honey
dcccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at my despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to jeer?".? ? ? ? ?
How many a lover, who aspires to union with his love, For all his hopes seem near, is baulked of that whereon he's bent!.? ? ? ? ? My fruit is a
jewel all wroughten of gold, Whose beauty amazeth all those that behold..Hind and his Vizier, The King of, ii. 105..By Him whom I worship,
indeed, I swear, O thou that mine eye dost fill, ii. 213..6. Story of the Hunchback cii.As for Er Razi and El Merouzi, they made peace with each
other and sat down to share the booty. Quoth El Merouzi, 'I will not give thee a dirhem of this money, till thou pay me my due of the money that is
in thy house.' And Er Razi said 'I will not do it, nor will I subtract this from aught of my due.' So they fell out upon this and disputed with one
another and each went saying to his fellow, 'I will not give thee a dirhem!' And words ran high between them and contention was prolonged..There
was once aforetime a chief officer [of police] and there passed by him one day a Jew, with a basket in his hand, wherein were five thousand dinars;
whereupon quoth the officer to one of his slaves, "Canst thou make shift to take that money from yonder Jew's basket?" "Yes," answered he, nor
did he tarry beyond the next day before he came to his master, with the basket in his hand. So (quoth the officer) I said to him, "Go, bury it in such
a place." So he went and buried it and returned and told me. Hardly had he done this when there arose a clamour and up came the Jew, with one of
the king's officers, avouching that the money belonged to the Sultan and that he looked to none but us for it. We demanded of him three days'
delay, as of wont, and I said to him who had taken the money, "Go and lay somewhat in the Jew's house, that shall occupy him with himself." So he
went and played a fine trick, to wit, he laid in a basket a dead woman's hand, painted [with henna] and having a gold seal- ring on one of the
fingers, and buried the basket under a flagstone in the Jew's house. Then came we and searched and found the basket, whereupon we straightway
clapped the Jew in irons for the murder of a woman..56. The Ruined Man who became Rich again through a Dream dcxliv."When I [returned from
my sixth voyage, I] forswore travel and renounced commerce, saying in myself, 'What hath befallen me sufficeth me.' So I abode at home and
passed my time in pleasance and delight, till, one day, as I sat at mine ease, plying the wine-cup [with my friends], there came a knocking at the
door. The doorkeeper opened and found without one of the Khalif's pages, who came in to me and said, 'The Commander of the Faithful biddeth
thee to him.' So I accompanied him to the presence of the Khalif and kissing the earth before him, saluted him. He bade me welcome and entreated
me with honour and said to me, 'O Sindbad, I have an occasion with thee, which I would have thee accomplish for me.' So I kissed his hand and
said, 'O my lord, what is the lord's occasion with the slave?' Quoth he, 'I would have thee go to the King of Serendib and carry him our letter and
our present, even as he sent us a present and a letter.'.? ? ? ? ? Whose wits (like mine, alack!) thou stalest and whose hearts With shafts from out
thine eyes bewitching thou didst smite.
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